
Dear Year 12 
 
 
In response to the large volume of emails my inbox is currently experiencing, I thought I 
would write to you all in an attempt to still the immediate unrest amongst you.  
 
The prime minister's announcement has come as a shock to us all regarding exams now 
not happening in May/June. I know that this will be disappointing and disheartening for 
so many of you studying towards your EPQ, Core Maths, Biology and Psychology AS 
Levels - believe me, it is equally so for us too.  
 
 
Boris Johnson has only just made this announcement. I’m sure the government will 
make further announcements as time goes on regarding this. Please believe me when I 
say, that at this point in time, we (school) / I do not know any additional information. I 
would only add an air of caution. Please don't assume that your AS exams won't happen at 
all - I think, at this really early stage, that would be an error of judgement. It may well be 
that the exams are moved to the following months.... as one example of many possibilities.  
 
 
We will of course let you know of any more information as soon as we know, however I 
think these will be ‘breaking news’ announcements for the world to see/hear on the BBC.  
 
Tomorrow we hope to see in school, as already planned by Dr Smith earlier, students who 
are studying for one of the above qualifications this academic year. To all other Year 12 
students who wish to pop in to school to collect folders, books, print work we are asking 
that you please do this between 3.15-4pm. If you have lots to print, you could come in a 
little earlier, from 2.05pm onwards. It will be important to keep checking in on your school 
emails and classcharts.  
 
Best wishes,  
 
Mrs Allen  
 


